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Dear Friends,

May I first say thank you so much for the many cards and emails of support and all your prayers during this time.  Mum’s death came sooner than we expected.  I had so hoped to be with her again in her last days; it was very hard to be so far away, only able to support Dad through phone calls during her last night.  But I praise God that she was able to die at home and even managed to be out and about in a wheelchair right up until the day before.  Her funeral was beautiful, everything came together so well, and the whole church community participated.   It was a powerful testimony of what God does through our lives if we follow him wholeheartedly.

I returned to Brazil four days after the funeral, spent a week in Recife and then went down to Porto Alegre for a week with Efraim to choose a flat.  October was spent in Recife wrapping things up work-wise and passing my workload onto a variety of different people.  Plus saying goodbye to a lot of dear friends, colleagues and the favela community.  A lot to get my head around as you can imagine!    

Things to pray for in Recife:

- Anglican Relief Development Fund project (ARDF): Pray for Mirella and Luka who we have employed to organise the various camps and events this project will fund.
- Pray for volunteers Carminha, Fernanda and Ana who are in charge of the pregnant women’s ministry.

- Pray for Marcio Waked and Fabi Schmidt (President and Vice-president) who deal with all the managerial side of the House of Hope.

- Pray for Pastora Dorinha as she continues to lead the Mission church with the help of Israel.

We arrived in Porto Alegre on 2nd November; we are in temporary accommodation at the moment but have hopefully found a flat.  Once it is possible to move into permanent accommodation it will take about 8 days for our furniture to arrive by lorry from Recife.  To be honest, I am in no rush as I have been ill for the last 12 days with flu and a sinus infection which has now gone to my ears.  I found a Doctor’s surgery yesterday and have been put on 10 days’ antibiotics.

I have at least a month and a half of work to do on the computer and internet, before I get stuck into another project.  One of the many things I need to do is write the child protection policy for the House of Hope and prepare a training day to implement this.  I also need to sort out my computer files from the last 6 years relating to my work in Recife.  I am also continuing to support the ARDF project over the internet at the House of Hope and through sporadic visits as necessary.

It is a strange time for me personally, dealing with a lot of loss and change all at once, but I have a strong sense of peace that God is behind it all and has a special purpose.  He has told me to ‘Be still and know He is God’.  I am battling a little to do this as I want to get out there and start being with people and working, and the prospect of a month or so solely computer-based is not much fun!  

We have been invited to join a new Vineyard plant that is just starting up, and also to join an ex-Lutheran church in Cachoerinha (a suburb of Porto Alegre) that has just this last month joined the Recife Anglican diocese with a recent visit from Bishop Robinson.  For the moment we are just visiting churches and praying for guidance.

Please pray for my health, and that I have the patience I need to wait on the Lord’s guidance.

Porto Alegre is so very different to Recife.  There are four seasons, and the climate is a lot more humid.  We are about to enter the hot summer.  At the moment the trees are all covered in a glorious purple and pink blossom - it is breathtaking.  The poverty here is not quite so obvious but it is still very much present.  There are a lot fewer churches evident compared to Recife, and people don’t seem quite so open, rather like the UK I think.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support.  I hope that you will join me in prayer during this new, rather exciting and scary phase as I seek the Lord’s will for what next. 

Keep in touch

With love

Ruth
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